

MORROW COUNTY FAIR BOARD MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday July 8th, 2025
74473 Hwy 74 Lena, Heppner, OR 97836

In Attendance:

Chair: Shelby Schoenfelder 
Board Members: Keira Klein, Braxton Adams, Joselyn Piper

Secretary: Sue Gibbs
Others present: Vince Guerrero, Tony Clement, Makenzie Hughes, Jessica Hughes, Ramie Kane
CALL TO ORDER: by Shelby Schoenfelder at 6:3 pm
Minutes of Previous Meeting: Were excepted and passed. 
4-H Report: Makenzie – So far we have 212 exhibitors and over 2,000 entries.  Possible issue with the program because it only takes 200.  Looking into this.
· Scales are looking good.  Plans are to have a vet at each scale this year.  We have a diagram of the flow and plan to keep with this again.
· Matts have been ordered for sheep and possibly hogs to reduce dust for sheep and increase traction for hogs. 

· Things are looking good and we have 3 black stones and cooks for the BBQ for clean up day.  Lunch will be at 11.

Rodeo: No report.

Maintenance – Tony will be looking into the women’s shower issue.  They need to have increased pressure and hot water.  

· The outdoor arena wall is finished, but some structure issues came up that will need to be addressed.  We visited with Mike and Sue about a few issues we saw.  These included a weak arch way being held only by one weld.  Screws still on the ground that had not been policed and some weak application of screws into the panels.  

·  The catch pen also needed painted. 

· He met with Mike and Vince about the Sheep show ring.  The plan is 60x64 or 60x84 feet.  Some will be on the cement. It was brought to our attention that there may be some issues with construction permits. Planning came to Vince and made him aware that this sometimes can take months.  

· A back up plan will need to take place.  Shelby will look into shade cloth, then we will construct something to make shade for the week if necessary.  

· Kim Cutsforth did a flood study and this came back fine.

· Materials for the project have been ordered and should take 1-2 weeks to deliver and one week to build.  
· Sue will call the rental company to inquire about a possible back up plan as well.  

Tony was concerned that horses were being shod on the cement and leaving a mess.  Sue will try to post something about cleaning up after animals.  

· Some discussion was had about the water station and possibly using just coolers for water.  After some discussion A motion was made by Joselyn and 2nd by Shelby to get a water bottle station for at least outside.  

Queen Update -  KC was at the Ione parade this year.  She has been busy going to several other rodeos (Union Livestock Show) and went to a BOC meeting last week with Sue. 

Admin Report – Vince – HR director has resigned so Mindy Wilson is taking on some responsibilities and Vince is taking on some.  The position was posted and they have 3 applicants.   Vince will let Sue know when interviews are and Shelby volunteered to be a part of the interview process.  Makenzie and Jessica also volunteered if needed.  Vince introduced Ramie Kane who has the title of “Assistant to the assistant Administration. “  Shelby met her at the Irrigon meeting about the remodel update.  The plan is to break ground after fair for the 1st phase which is the remodel of the Annex.  The raised roof in the dance hall was taken out due to spending some of the money on materials to the sheep show ring.   Shelby said that our list of projects or needs for the fairgrounds is good but we need to prioritize the jobs. 
Current Business: 
Sue: Dedication for the Sheep Shed will be planned for Wednesday before the exhibitor meeting or after livestock judging.  Sue will visit with Mike about a dedication sign vision.  She will visit with Wacy about a sign
Queen’s Welcome Dinner – Dawn is setting up Saturday after the parade.  Tables and chairs need to be ready for her.  Tony was made aware of this to have rectangular tables and chairs ready at the dormitory Friday night or early (before parade) Saturday morning.   Joselyn will visit with FFA advisors about serving at the luncheon.    Shelby got the tri-Tip to Suzanne over the 4th so we are set there.   
July 26th is a parade in Boardman that KC might want to go to.
Clean up Day – Planning on BBQ with 3 black stones for cooking.  The Fry truck will be ready to go by 11:00 to serve.  Sue will also look into Walchli for watermelon.
The Superintendent volunteer forms will temporarily go to Mindy.  

Sue will look into the Polynesian guy for another vendor this year.

Coolers will be about $7600 for 2- 4,000 sq ft coolers.  The 2,000 ft ones are $3200 each.  We will need to get two more quotes.  A motion was brought up by Shelby to buy two 4,000 sq ft coolers for the $3800 and seconded by Joselyn.  Motion carried.  Sue will get three options and get this approved by Vince.  
Straw is good and Wood Chips are secured as well.  Shelby has verified this. 
Dale is doing sound for fair and the teen dance.

Tylynn has three options for posters.  The board wanted them sent to Sue and for her to decide.  This needs to happen ASAP.

Sue will email the board about options for a bench as a dedication for Lynn Greer.  We will do the dedication on Saturday and possibly have family come.

The board voted to have 2 security people this year. And to get several cameras up for even more security.

We need posters at fair about no dogs during fair days.  Gates need to be closed after weigh in by 1:00pm.  No cars on the football field after Monday afternoon.  
The train we have planned will need a driver over 21.  Recommended to call Sandy about liability coverage. 

Sue was approved to stay in the camping area from July 27th through the week after fair.  

Sue will also look into funding for the bleachers and if we have this then we will try to order bleachers for fair.  

Wheel chair access into the main barn is an issue.  We need to smooth the dirt out and possibly look into interlocking matts to help with the transition.

Meeting Adjourned 8:01 pm. Shelby adjourned the meeting.  Next meeting will be in Heppner after the clean- up on Aug. 2nd.  The time will be 12:00 pm  at the fairgrounds office.
